To the Family
Thank you

School started back up in person and we were able to be at the school building this past Monday on the 30th of November. That evening it started to snow so we had to move class to a phone/video call the next day on the 1st of December. We are in week five of the second quarter so we have midterms this week. Classes are going great and I am learning a lot this quarter due to reading and memorizing different things for classes I have. As I study more and more of the word of God my wisdom of the word grows. I am looking forward to the rest of the school year of my second half of my first year.

I am happy to let you know that I was able to start my first work at congregation of the Lords church named Fall Branch Church of Christ. It's a very small congregation of 12 members counting myself. There is much work to be done as we try to grow in number. I was able to set up a Facebook page for them so we can have online videos of the sermons being preached for those who were not able to make it to worship Sunday. I am still going to school as I work with this congregation of the Lords church and I ask for prayers as I work with this the very small congregation.

I am also happy to let you know that soon I will be working with another program for the Lords church. Going to be doing a podcast with a few of the student here at the school on different topic pertaining to the Bible. I will be on the podcast every now and then but I get to help as one of the writers for the podcast with others working on a topic. There will be students and guest's speakers on different podcast when we get up and running. It is still in the works as we are getting the items we need for the podcast. The other program for the Everyday Children Way Bible Study is going strong. We just did a lesson on the book of Daniel. I ask for prayers for these two works for the Lords church that we can spread the gospel and teaching the young and older in age the word of God.

I have a request for the family here that I need a little help if you are able. I am trying to do something for my mother this year for a gift for her that she can look over for encouragement. She can't do what she once did for I had to help her this year for Thanksgiving to prepare food for the family. If you can send her a card of encouragement to her address at 1920 Diana Rd Kingsport, TN 37660 and her name is Tina Tate. She would love to have a card with words of encouragement. If you are wondering where I am at, I am at student housing at 1697 highway 91 Elizabethton. TN 37643

Again, thank you for the support you have given me for school.

In Christian Love

Denver K. Tate